MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

1st March 2007

MEETING OPENED:  7:30 pm

PRESENT:  

Refer Attendance Register

APOLOGIES:

Bill Hannagan, Judy & Max McLeod, Neil & Jan Spriggs, Barb Scholar, Val Marden, Brian Marden.

WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS: 

Nil

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  

Moved John Moss and seconded Mozzie McMahon that minutes be accepted. Agreed.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

Magazines:


The Grease Rag – Feb & March


Crank Talk – Feb & March


The Buzzer Box - March


Smoke Signal – Jan & Feb


The Klaxon News 


The Chrysler Collector – Jan & Feb 


SA Motor Magazine (RAA) – Jan/Feb, Mar/April

Flier


Kadina Swap Meet Show & Shine 10th June 2007


GM Day April 1st and Entry Form (closing date 5th March)

Letter from Quorn Probus Club – Rally September 17th at Quorn Oval – requesting display of cars from 10 a.m. – 3 p.m.

Minutes from FHMCC Inc – AGM & Nov 2006 Meeting
Account for Payment – Renewal Austpost box - $20.00
BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE:

Nil
CORRESPONDENCE ACCEPTED:

Moved by John Hills, seconded Mozzie – accepted.

TREASURERS REPORT:

S3 Account balance  $  1641.92

Investment Account $  2115.00

S3 Rally Account     $    806.26

· Feb 07 Income    $  92.65

· Expenses $124.40

Liz advised that the person who does the Audits for Inglis & Rowe is away on holidays and Grant has not replied to her email as yet. John Moss advised that it is not necessary to have an audit done. The constitution will need to be checked to confirm this. 

The unaudited report for the AGM is as follows: -

2006/07

  Income             $ 2920.12


  Membership    $ 1920.00


  Other Income  $ 1000.12

2006/07 

Expenses total   $ 3068.49

Loss 

    $   148.37

This loss should be offset by the stock on hand of car badges, and lapel badges that the club still holds i.e. we bought 150 badges this financial year but only two have been sold.  (Cost $490.60, Income $9.00. Difference $481.60)

2006 Rally

Income    
   $  4938.06

Expenses           $ 5418.14 (less any Petty Cash being held by Kathy)

Loss                   $ 480.08

However, we still have stocks of Echo Holders & Club Pens.

According to the Treasurer’s records the club has sold 17 pens and 14 Echo Holders but stock needs to be counted as some were issued to Rally participants as part of the rally Packs. The resale value of the stock numbers left offsets the loss.

Membership Fees – With regards to the Treasurer’s Report and considering the rally loss do we need to increase the fees or remain the same?

Cec Scholar put forward suggestion that there be a $5 levy on each member to pay for a new air-conditioner. There was no seconder to this suggestion.

John Hills moved the fee stay the same. Seconded Rex Werlich.  The majority of members agreed. There were 4 members against.

It was stated that the reason for the loss was the purchase of stock – pens, echo holders, etc.which the club still has.

Rob Righetti asked if they could be brought out at meetings so they could be sold. Mark said they were stored at his place and it would be a good idea to bring them to the stamping Day on the 1st April.

Ron Dawes suggested that a swap meet could be held sometime with e.g. 10% of proceeds going to the club. Mark said it was a good idea and could be spoken in depth about later.

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

4th Feb - Tortoise & Hare run organised by Bill Hale –

There were not as many participants as was expected due to the heat. 

· Ron & Vicki Hewett in their Cortina

· Franz & Lynn in the Prefect ute’.

· Graeme & Iris in their Fiat 500

· 4 modern air-conditioned vehicles also took part.

· Apologies were received from Ross Nykiel and Neil & Jan Spriggs. 

There was a stop on the way at Mambray Creek for morning tea.  A shed visit at Dave & Shirley Tattingham was enjoyed on arrival ar Port Germein. There were a number of vehicles and 3 motorcycles (Norton, Jawa, Suzuki). Thank you Dave and Shirley. 

Lunch was enjoyed at the Jetty under the shelter shed where there was an enjoyable sea breeze.

23rd March – 25th March – Pt Lowly weekend.

The cost is $17per night per person. The accommodation is dormitory style with bunks. Everyone will have to bring own linen, food and drinks etc. There is also a fee of $15 per day for the use of the Activity Room. It was decided that to cover this cost, total cost per person would be $18 per night payable to Franz on the day.

The idea is to leave at approx 4pm on Friday 23rd from the clubrooms arriving at approx 5.30 pm. The Key will be left in the door for us. We will leave to come home at 2.30pm on Sunday the 25th.  

Jessie Baines has passed a message on to the Whyalla club to join us on the Saturday for a BBQ.

April Run – to be advised at the April Meeting.

CATERING COMMITTEE

Nil

HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT:

Stamping Day 1st April  

BBQ Breakfast starting 8 a.m. – steak, sausages and patties. Historic Registrations will begin at 10 a.m.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Swap Meet – commission to club as suggested by Ron Dawes. This can be held when the weather is cooler.

Geoff Loller advised he attended the Loxton Monaro Nationals and won 2 trophies. They were the Haytech’s Authentic and the Best LE. (I hope I’ve got this right Geoff)

Re Minutes – Iris suggested that minutes be posted only to those members who do not have email. This would be a cost saving measure, so could all members with email please advise the secretary (or ensure it is written on your membership form for 2007 renewal – Thank you, Secretary).

RAFFLE DRAWN BY: 

Raffle to be drawn at the end of the AGM.
MEETING CLOSED:  8 p.m.

MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. AGM

1st March 2007

Meeting opened at 8 p.m. following on from the March Meeting.
Minutes from the previous AGM – March 2nd 2006 were read. Moved by John Hills and seconded by Iris Herde as a true & correct record. Accepted.

Outgoing President Mark Taylor declared all positions vacant and asked John Moss Sr. to preside over the chair for the election of officers. 

Message from President Mark.

Basic Notes from his speech – 

2006 has been a successful year with many good runs and visits from other clubs e.g the Delage Club of Australia and Port Pirie and Whyalla. The Attendances at the meetings has been outstanding and other club functions well attended.

Our rally was a great success even with all the other events held during October. The feedback received was very encouraging. Financially the club is doing well and the area is looking pristine.

I would like to thank all the club members for their support and hard work during the year. This support makes our club what it is.

Election of Officers:

President:

Mark Taylor – nominated by John Hills, seconded Mozzie McMahon  – nomination accepted.

No other nominations were received.  All members agreed.   Elected unopposed.

John Moss Sr remained in the chair for the remaining elections of the Executive Committee.

Secretary:

Kathryn Taylor – nominated by Mozzie McMahon, seconded Bill Hale – nomination accepted.

Trevor Usher – nominated by Liz Petry. Nomination declined as he is the Public Officer and he would not have the time.

No other nominations were received. All members agreed. Kathryn elected unopposed.

Treasurer:

Liz Petry – nominated by Ron Dawes, seconded by Derek Wilson – nomination accepted.

No other nominations were received. All members agreed. Elected unopposed. 

Vice President:

Bill Hale – nominated by Liz Petry – nomination declined.

Neville Hitch nominated by Mark Taylor, seconded by Mozzie McMahon – declined.

Ron Hewett – nominated by Derek Wilson, seconded Norma Moss. Nomination accepted.

Graeme Herde - nominated by Rex Werlich, seconded by Iris Herde. Nomination accepted.

Ron Hewett withdrew his nomination.

Graeme Herde elected as Vice President in a show of hands.

President Mark made the point that it is written in the Club’s Constitution that there should be a Second Vice President and suggested that if Ron was willing, he could be the second Vice President. Ron indicated he was willing to take this position.  Elected in a show of hands.

President Mark resumed the chair for the remaining election of Committee Members.

Club Captain:

Franz Heinrich was nominated by Trevor Usher, seconded by Cec Scholar – nomination accepted.

Elected unopposed by majority present.

Committee Members

Mozzie McMahon – nominated bill Hale – accepted. 

Neville Hitch – volunteered.

Derek Wilson – nominated Geoff Loller – accepted.

Rob Righetti – nominated Liz Petry – accepted.

Iris Herde – nominated Joan Hills – declined.

Pat Press – nominated Liz Petry – declined.

Vicki Hewett – nominated Liz Petry, seconded Kathy – accepted.

President Mark then congratulated all committee members on their election. There will be a Committee meeting soon to decide a calendar of events for the year.

Raffle was drawn by Norma Moss, and won by Brian Hills.

Meeting closed at 8.15 p.m.

Important NOTE

HISTORIC  STAMPING DAY 

1ST APRIL
PLEASE BRING THE FOLLOWING:

· HISTORIC VEHICLE – one only

· REGISTRATION PAPERS FOR ALL OWN VEHICLES

· LOG BOOK/S FOR ALL OWN VEHICLES

· RECEIPT OR MONEY FOR MEMBERSHIP FEES 

· MEMBERSHIP FORM - COMPLETED 
(included in March minutes)
